26 February, 2004
The Secretary

Parliament Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Email: corporations.joint@aph.gov.au

Dear Secretary

Draft Regulations – Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003/04 (Batch7)

The Institute of Chartered Accountants of New Zealand ('the Institute') welcomes the opportunity to present our views on proposed Regulation 7.1.29A of the amended Regulation released by Treasury on 20 February 2004 and which is expected to be gazetted on 26 February 2004.
The Institute would like to place on record our general support of the submission of the ICAA, CPA Australia and NIA. 
Members of the Institute provide accounting services while resident in Australia, and also via electronic means to Australian citizens from other countries. 
Currently, the Institute is not covered by the ‘recognised accountant’ grouping used in proposed regulation 7.1.29A, but has similar quality assurance systems as the ICAA. In addition, the Institute holds a reciprocity arrangement with ICAA, whereby “Chartered Accountants” from either professional body may assume full membership of the other body upon completion of “orientation courses” in local taxation and company law. Further ICNZ members must demonstrate to the ICAA a sufficient understanding of Australian accounting standards. 
In an increasing global world, the mobility of labour is a key determinant of all economies’ productivity and profitability. The key benefits of the portability of labour are increased access by both firms and consumers to a wider range of services, more accurate price settings for services, thus greater net efficiencies.

Reflecting this, the Australian and New Zealand Governments have signed the General Agreement in Trade in Services (GATS) and are significant supporters of the principles of free trade. New Zealand is a fellow member of APEC and supporter of the World Trade Organisation (WTO). Indeed, the Institute supports the Australian negotiating proposal for accountancy services to the WTO for trade in services, which notes several impediments to further liberalisation of the accountancy sector, including less favourable treatment of certified foreign accountants. 

It is also important to note the Australian and New Zealand Governments have signed the Trans-Tasman Mutual Recognition Agreement (TTMRA), which provides for the recognition of occupational qualifications and registration. In essence, the principle driving the TTRMA is that a person registered to practice an occupation in New Zealand is entitled to practice an equivalent occupation in Australia (and vice versa). Further, this agreement is reinforced by the Trans-Tasman Travel Arrangement (TTTA), which permits the free movement of labour between our two countries. 
We would welcome the Committee’s support to widen the term ‘recognised accountant’ to include overseas accounting bodies that have equivalent qualifications, experience and ethnical standards as the recognised Australian accounting bodies. 
We would be happy to forward any additional material required by the Committee. 

Yours sincerely,

David Pickens

Director – Government Relations and Special Projects
